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  Letter dated 27 June 2025 from the Permanent Representative 

of Qatar to the United Nations addressed to the President of the 

Security Council 
 

 

 I have the honour to bring to your attention the participation of the State of Qatar 

in the signing ceremony of the peace agreement between the Republic of Rwanda and 

the Democratic Republic of the Congo, held yesterday in Washington, D.C., and 

facilitated by the United States of America.  

 On this occasion, the State of Qatar welcomed the conclusion of the peace 

agreement and commended the genuine commitment demonstrated by both parties to 

the approach of peaceful and diplomatic solutions.  

 The State of Qatar is proud to have contributed to the facilitation of this 

important agreement, including through its hosting of several negotiation sessions. 

These efforts were catalysed by the trilateral meeting held in Doha on 18 March 2025, 

between Sheikh Tamim bin Hamad Al Thani, Amir of the State of Qatar; Paul 

Kagame, President of Rwanda; and Félix Tshisekedi, President of the Democratic 

Republic of the Congo. The meeting served as a key milestone for direct dialogue and 

confidence-building between the two sides. 

 The State of Qatar commends the constructive role played by the United States 

of America in completing these efforts and reaching this significant Agreement, which 

is expected to enhance security and stability in the Great Lakes region.  

 These efforts are in support of the African Union’s mediation and the outcomes 

of the Joint Summit of the East African Community and the Southern African 

Development Community held in Dar es Salaam, United Republic of Tanzania, on 

8 February 2025. In this regard, the State of Qatar reaffirms its full readiness to 

collaborate with all regional and international partners to achieve lasting peace that 

benefits the peoples of the region.  

 I would be grateful if the present letter could be circulated as a document of the 

Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Alya Ahmed S. Al-Thani 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative 

 


